We dedicate this 2009
Town Report to the
residents of Barrington...
You are the cornerstone of
our community, the
foundation upon which a
wonderful and unique
place to live has been
sustained and improved. It

is our hope that through
this sense of community, as
one, we can persevere in
meeting the challenges of
the current economy while
striving to build an even
better community.

THANK YOU!
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Kenneth Grant (Appointed) 2011
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Theodore Buczek
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Eric Lenzi
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Russell Bassett John Janelle
Paul Sanders Eric Lenzi
Russell Hayes Robert Sabean
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT DIRECTOR
Richard Walker Jr
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Myra Frase, Director
Beth Watson, Director of Programming
Kimberly Strout, Program Coordinator
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Deb Meatty, Chair
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Steve Dowe
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Tamposi Conservation Easement Land



BARRINGTON TOWN OFFICES
HOURS OF OPERATION & CONTACT NUMBERS
FAX: 664-5179 www.barrington.nh.gov

SELECTMEN 41 Province Ln 664-9007
Office Hours: 8am to 5:30pm Mon, Tue, Thur
8am to 7pm Wed Closed Fri

¢ Carol Reilly - Town Administrator

¢ Carolyn Berryment - Finance/Welfare Director

¢ Norma McCullock - Accounts Payable Clerk

¢ Amanda Taylor - Receptionist/Welfare

¢ Cheryl Huckins - Secretary

¢ Suzanne McNeil - S/M Secretary/Assessing Clerk

TOWN CLERK 41 Province Ln 664-5476
Office Hours: 8am to Spm Mon, Tue & Thur
2pm to 7pm Wed Closed Fri
¢ Sheila Marquette - Town Clerk
¢ Kim Kerekes - Deputy Town Clerk
¢ Camille Browne - Office Assistant

TAX COLLECTOR 41 Province Ln 664-2230
Office Hours: 9am to 2pm Mon, Tue & Thur
2pm to 7pm Wed Closed Fri
¢ Madelynn Faist - Tax Collector
¢ JoAnn Krupski - Deputy Tax Collector
BUILDING INSPECTOR 41 Province Ln 664-5183
HEALTH OFFICER
Office Hours: 9am to 4pm Mon, Tue, Thur
9am to noon Wed Closed Fr
¢ Theodore Buczek - Code Enforcement/Health
¢ Penny Smith - Bulding Clerk

ROAD AGENT 41 Province Ln 664-9007
Office Hours: By Appointment
¢ Peter Cook - Road Agent
PLANNING-ZONING 41 Province Ln 664-5798
CONSERVATION
Office Hours: 8am to 3pm Mon thru Thur Closed Fri
¢ Dawn Hatch - Land Use Clerk
¢ Barbara Irvine - Office Assistant

RECREATION DEPARTMENT 39 Province Ln 664-5224
Office Hours: 9am to Spm Mon-Thur, By Appt Fri

¢ Myra Frase - Recreation Director

¢ Beth Watson - Asst Recreation Director

¢ Kimberly Strout - Program Coordinator



DEPARTMENTS HOURS OF OPERATION

AND CONTACT NUMBERS

EMERGENCY SERVICES 249 Rte 9

¢ Richard Walker Jr - Emergency Svc Dir

& Fire Chief
¢ Tony Maggio - Ambulance Chief

For Burn Permits Call;

¢ Public Safety Building 664-2241
+ Richard Walker Jr 332-3944
4 Selectmen’s Office 664-9007

FIRE WARDEN 248 Rte 9
¢ Richard Walker Jr - Fire Warden

POLICE DEPARTMENT 259 Rte 9
¢ Richard Conway - Police Chief

TRANSFER STATION &
RECYCLING CENTER Smoke St
¢ Peter Cook - Manager
Permit Stickers: Available at the gate
Summer Hours: (Memorial thru Labor Day)
Ipm to 5Spm Tue & Thur
8am to S5pm Sat

Winter Hours:  (Labor thru Memorial Day)
Ipm to 5pm Tue
8am to S5pm Sat

LIBRARY 39 Province Ln
¢ Amey Inglis - Library Director

Library Hours: 10am to 6pm Mon, Tue, Thur

12pm to 8pm Wed, 10am to Spm Fri

10am to 3pm Sat

SCHOOL OFFICES 41 Province Ln
Office Hours: 8am to 4pm Mon - Fri

(Summer): 8am to 3pm Mon - Fri
¢ Elementary School 664-2641
¢ Middle School 664-2127

+ SAU Offices 664-2715

664-2241

664-2241

664-7679

664-2446

664-9715



2009
TOWN OF BARRINGTON, NEW HAMPSHIRE
Annual Town Meeting, First Session

To the inhabitants of the Town of Barrington, in the County of
Strafford, State of New Hampshire, qualified to vote in Town affairs:
You are hereby notified of the annual meeting,

The first session for the transaction of all business other than voting
by official ballot shall be held Saturday, the 7th day of February
2009 at 9:00 A.M. at the new Middle School on Route 9 in
Barrington. The first session shall consist of explanation, discussion,
and debate of each warrant article. Warrant articles may be
amended, subject to the following limitations:

a) Warrant articles whose wording is prescribed by law shall not be
amended.

b) Warrant articles that are amended shall be placed on the official
ballot for final vote on the main motion, as amended.

The second session of the annual meeting, to vote on questions
required by law to be inserted on said official ballot, and to vote on
all warrant articles from the first session on official ballot shall be
held Tuesday, March 10, 2009 at the new Middle School on Route 9
in Barrington. The polls shall be open from 8:00 A.M. to 7:00 P.M.

The Moderator opened the meeting at 9:45AM. At this time he
announced that, because of the number of people in attendance, the
meeting would recess until 11:00AM in order to set up in the Middle
School gymnasium. Fire Chief Rick Walker stated that the
overcrowding in the Cafetorium presented a safety issue and
exceeded fire codes.

To settle the boisterous objections from the audience, the Moderator
stated that he would consider Article 25, when the meeting
reconvened.

At 11:00 AM, the Moderator reopened the meeting. He explained
that some of the articles, i.e., zoning articles, cannot be amended as
the wording is prescribed by law.

The Moderator’s rules of order are as follows:
No smoking.
No food or drinks, except water, in the gym.
All persons should take notice of the fire exits.
The Moderator has no set rules of order.
The Moderator reserves the right to limit debate.
All debate should be concise and pertinent to the article.



All requests to speak are through the Moderator, and speakers
must first state their names.

Only eligible voters may vote on amendments.

The Selectmen, Town Administrator, and Budget Committee
may speak first to any article.

All complicated articles must be in writing.

With secret ballots, all elderly and disabled will vote first.

The Moderator reserves the right to recognize others, when there
is a repeat speaker.

No personal attacks will be allowed.

ARTICLES

The Moderator asked if the audience wanted to consider Article 25
first. The response was favorable. G. Bailey made a motion to
consider Article 25 first. This was seconded by Mira Frase.

Article 25. Are you in favor of returning the Recreation Department
back to its original intent of being self supporting and not subsidized
by taxpayer dollars? By Petition. [Majority Vote Required].

Ken Grant asked how the Moderator could guarantee that all present
were legal voters. The Moderator stated that if he was not satisfied
with the vote, we could go to secret ballot.

Doug Call made a motion to amend the article to read, “To see if the
town will vote to prohibit the expenditure of tax revenue for the
purpose of funding the Recreation Department.” This motion was
seconded by Ken Grant.

Mr. Call stated that he wanted to put to rest the rumor that the
Barrington Taxpayers Association is against the Recreation
Department. They want the department to return to its original intent
of being self-funded. He continued that in 1998, seed money of
$30,000.00 was given to the Recreation Commission to get the
department going. At some point after that the Rec Department
became part of the budget. The BTA feels that spending is running
rampant and they want the Rec salaries to be covered by the program
fees as originally intended.

George Bailey stated that he opposed this amendment. He explained
that in 1996, a committee was established to investigate the different
aspects of having a Rec Department. In 1997, the Recreation
Commission was established and at that time Jack Dolan stated that
the town would have to partially support the Rec.

Selectperson Jackie Kessler stated that she was against changing the



article and wanted it to appear as written.

Steve Fontaine, also in favor of amending the article, stated that as
we are in the midst of an economic downturn, we should discern
between wants and needs. He believed that the Rec is a “want”.

Christopher Haines, a school psychologist and therapist, opposed the
amendment, as this is not 1997. He shared that there were two types
of towns. The first is the community where people care about each
other and provide for each other. The second are considered
transient towns, where community building is not a priority. This
type of community tends to have more problems such as drug abuse.

M. Moroukian stated that Mr. Call had indicated not funding the
salaries, but his amendment would seem to prohibit using tax dollars
for anything.

Town Council interjected that no spending means no spending, that
no town money can be spent on the Rec Department if this
amendment passes. Mr. Call challenged her in that he spoke to her
about the wording of the amendment. She responded that in her
conversation with Mr. Call, he did not state that the amendment
should pertain to salaries only.

There was a motion proposed and seconded from the audience to end
debate and go to secret ballot. The result of the secret ballot was
“yes” 116 and “no” 254. The amendment failed.

Doug Call moved to amend the article to say that the expenditure of
tax dollars should relate to salaries only. This was seconded by
Rodney Call.

After discussion, this amendment also went to secret ballot. The
result of this ballot was “yes” 88, “no” 215. The amendment failed.

Carolyn Robbins made a motion to amend Article 25 to read “Are
you”. This was seconded by Pamela Lehman.

Rose Douglas spoke in favor of the original article. Additionally, she
stated that she felt people at the meeting were being disrespectful and
that there was pushing and shoving at the secret ballots. She was
concerned for her husband, who was at the meeting with a broken
back.

Courtney Karmeris Bevins spoke passionately in support of the Rec
Department. she felt people were being very respectful at the
meeting,

Dr. Kelly Cullen, a resident and a UNH economics professor, gave



statistics in support of having a Recreation Department in a
community. She said that Barrington had one of the lowest tax rates
around. She added that when people look at a community to move
into, they consider the schools and other departments such as
Recreation, which make a community a good place to live.

A motion was made to end debate by Pam Lehman, seconded by a
member of the audience. The Moderator called for a vote on the
amendment to have Article 25 read “Are you”. The amendment
passed.

A motion was made to restrict reconsideration by Pamela Lehman
and seconded from the audience. This motion passed.

The Moderator stated that because of the hour, he would like to
consider the operating budget next. The audience was in agreement.

Article 25 Was Rendered Ineffective At Deliberative Session

Article 9. “‘Shall the Town of Barrington raise and appropriate as an
operating budget, not including appropriations by special warrant
articles and other appropriations voted separately, the amounts set
forth on the budget posted with the warrant or as amended by vote of
the first session, for the purposes set forth therein, totaling
$5,466,334.00?” Should this article be defeated, the default budget
shall be $5,401,455.00 which is the same as last year, with certain
adjustments required by previous action of the Town of Barrington
or by law, or the governing body may hold one special meeting in
accordance with RSA 40:13, X and XVI, to take up the issue of a
revised operating budget only. [Majority Vote Required].

MOTION: Mike Morrison  SECOND: Dave Frase

Selectman Mike Morrison asked the Moderator if he could take a
few minutes to address the audience. He had planned to make these
comments at the beginning of the meeting had it commenced on
time. He shared some of the accomplishments of the community and
recognized some of the many volunteers. He spoke about the
challenges to the town, the current economic conditions, the
increased fuel prices, and that 2008 and 2009 are the snowiest
winters in years. He stated that the town had risen to the challenge
by approving the mining of the Clark-Goodwill property, which
would ultimately save the town considerable money in sand and
gravel, by going from a five day to a four day week at the town hall
and increasing the daily hours to still maintain a full week. This
move has resulted in a $250.00 savings per month in energy savings.
He spoke about how well the town employees faced the emergency
situation during the ice storm and worked with the state to direct
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people to the regional shelters that were set up.

Regarding the budget, he explained that the individual departments
had maintained a 0% increase in their budgets and that the employees
had agreed to not receiving COLA or Merit increases this year. He
explained that the slight increase in the town portion of the budget
was because of the property revaluation and the new fire fighter/
EMT position which was voted in last year.

Denise Hart expressed appreciation for the employee wage chart on
the website, but requested that this information include whether the
position was full time or part time, the cost of benefits, and the years
of service.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator called for a vote. The
Moderator declared that Article 9 would appear on the ballot as
written.

A motion was made and seconded by members of the audience to
restrict reconsideration. This motion passed.

Article 9 Failed To Pass

Article 22. Are you in favor of adopting the provisions of NH RSA
37:2 that would change Barrington to a Town Manager form of
government? By Petition. [Majority Vote Required].

Ken Grant moved to amend the article to read “Are you”.

The Moderator explained the difference between a town
administrator and a town manager in that the manager has more
power, and it changes the form of government.

Ken explained that the language of the article was intended to
demonstrate the petitioners desire to change the form of town
government; the result would not affect the change as intended.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator called for a vote. The
amendment passed and the Moderator declared that Article 22 would
appear on the ballot as amended.

A motion was made and seconded in the audience to restrict
reconsideration of the article. The motion passed.

Article 22 Was Rendered Ineffective At Deliberative Session

Article 23. Are you in favor of establishing the combined Town
Clerk-Town Tax Collector position according to RSA 41:45a and
create a new Town Clerk-Town Tax Collector Department? This
new Town Clerk-Tax Collector Department should be modeled



similar to the Raymond, NH Town Clerk- Tax Collector Department
in regard to the staffing and job responsibilities. Department staffing
shall be as follows: One Elected person to work Full Time as Town
Clerk-Tax Collector paid a straight salary, One Deputy Town Clerk-
Tax Collector paid hourly for Full Time., One Clerk Paid Hourly for
Full Time. By Petition. [Majority Vote Required].

The Budget Committee asked if the article was completely legal.
Town Council said “NO”; the article cannot specify the staffing.

Mike Morrison stated that the Selectmen opposed the article.

Petitioner Steve Bergstrom moved to amend the article to read “Are
you in favor of establishing the combined Town Clerk-Town Tax
Collector position according to RSA 41:45a.” Julien Olivier
seconded.

Mr. Bergstrom explained his reasoning for the petition is based on
the model in Raymond. He felt that the cost savings to the town
based solely on wages would be 29%.

Town Administrator Carol Reilly spoke to the article in behalf of the
Board of Selectmen, in that, at present, the town has four certified
employees and this change would require more certification. She
believed that Raymond’s staff was not certified. She continued that
compared to other towns, out of thirty-five communities, Barrington
is in the top three for Motor Vehicle registrations, in the upper levels
in the collection of taxes, and is number one for dog licenses
(audience chuckles). Carol agreed that all departments should be
reviewed as to cost savings, but this article would eliminate the
possibility of review. Additionally, reducing the staff would inhibit
careful management of the duties. We should discuss this in the
future, but in the time frame suggested (one year) it is not feasible.

Selectman Charter Weeks stated that the towns that have been
combined have been that way for years and started out with lower
populations and grew into what they are today. Combining the
offices now, with our population, would prove more difficult.

George Bailey stated that he thought it would put the offices into
turmoil. We have a smooth operating system, and we should not
change it.

Someone from the audience asked how many employees we have
now in the two departments. The answer was five.

Ken Grant stated that Raymond is saving more money with a
combined office, and if they are not certified, they are still operating
just fine.
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Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator called for a vote on the
amendment. The amendment failed (“NO” 126 “Yes” 63).

Denise Hart moved to amend the article to read “Are you”; this was
seconded by George Bailey. Seeing no further discussion, the
Moderator called for a vote. The amendment passed.

A motion was made to restrict reconsideration of the article. This
motion passed.

Article 23 Was Rendered Ineffective At Deliberative Session

Article 24. Shall the Town of Barrington adopt a Municipal Budget
Committee as established by RSA 32:1? The Budget Committee to
be made up of three elected members-at-large, one member of the
governing body of the town and one member of the school board.
The three members-at-large to be elected the following year after
passage of this article. Until such time, the current volunteer,
Appointed Advisory Budget Committee shall remain in effect. By
Petition. [Majority Vote Required].

Advisory Budget Committee member Steve Conklin gave an
explanation of the duties of a Budget Committee member. He
encouraged people to volunteer to serve on the committee. A
member of the audience asked if the positions would be staggered.
Carol Reilly said “yes”, one position for one year, one position for
two years, and one position for three year terms.

John Cochrane asked to have the article amended to add “staggered
position” wording.

Carol Reilly stated that residents should not think that an appointed
position “does not have teeth”. They recently made cuts to both the
town and school budgets. Current members have been very diligent.
Residents should understand that if there is an elected budget
committee, the 10% rule applies. Residents cannot vote in an
increase of more than 10% over the elected budget committee’s
recommended budget. If they do, DRA has the power to slice of
10% from the budget, starting at the bottom line. The town has no
control over the cuts.

The Selectmen and the Advisory Budget Committee are in support of
an appointed Advisory Budget Committee.

Robert Drew commended the Advisory Budget Committee for their
job well done.

Steve Fontaine asked if an elected committee could cut programs.
The answer was “yes”.



Carline Cain asked what the process is for volunteering for the
Budget Committee and could the committee have more people.
Mike Morrison stated that they never have had too many volunteers.
He explained that an application for serving was available at the
Selectmen’s office. The applications are reviewed and a selection is
made.

Steve Conklin stated that the ABC is not intimidated to strongly
recommend cutting programs. He also encouraged people to apply
for the position.

Budget Committee member Susan Price, stated that she initially
supported an elected committee but has now changed her stand. If
there is an elected committee, the statutory commitments would be
increased, which would probably result in losing current members, as
the demands would be increased. Sometimes it is better to have
volunteers.

Ken Grant stated by statute the elected committee has between 9 and
12 members, and that 96 towns and 12 regional school districts have
elected committees. He said that DRA knows of no town for which
an elected committee has been more of a problem and less of a
benefit. Additionally, DRA knows of no town which has exceeded
the 10% rule.

Rebecca Butcher asked what the intent of the article is. Ken Grant
stated that more control was the desired outcome.

Robert Drew moved to amend the article to “Shall the”. The motion
was seconded by someone in the audience.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator called for a vote. The
amendment passed.

John Wallace moved to restrict reconsideration of the article.
Audience member seconded. The Moderator called for a vote. The
motion passed.

Article 24 Was Rendered Ineffective At Deliberative Session

Article 8. Are you in favor of the adoption of an Alarms Systems
and User Ordinance for the town that establishes minimum standards
of operation and regulations applicable to emergency and burglar
alarm systems and users? This ordinance would require an initial
alarm users permit application with a fee of $25 for police and fire
alarm devices, include civil penalties for operation without a permit
of not less than $50 and allow for a civil assessment of $25 for each
false alarm received in excess of five [5] in one calendar year?
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[Majority Vote Required].
MOTION: Mike Morrison ~ SECOND: Vicki Roundy

Chief Richard Conway explained that the purpose of the article was
to control the number of false alarms. There were 365 false alarms in
2007 and 392 in 2008, which took police away from other duties.

Amy Ouellette asked what the $25.00 application fee was for. Chief
Conway stated that it would be used to keep the system updated and
for administration fees.

Someone asked about the $50.00 fine, and Chief Conway stated that
he thought that would be an incentive to keep the systems in good
working order.

Seeing no further comments, the Moderator called for a vote. The
article will appear on the ballot as written.

Article 8 Failed To Pass

Article 10. Shall the town vote to adopt the provisions of RSA 36-
A: 4-a, 1[b] to authorize the Conservation Commission to expend
funds for contributions to “qualified organizations” for the purchase
of property interests, or facilitating transactions related thereto,
where the property interest is to be held by the qualified organization
and the town will retain no interest in the property? [Majority Vote
Required].
MOTION: Charter Weeks =~ SECOND: Jackie Kessler

John Wallace, chair of the Conservation Commission stated that
there are differing opinions on expending funds on conservation
easements without approval of voters. It would be illegal to expend
funds without first passing this article. Available money is mostly
from the Conservation fund. Any monies spent must pass through
the Selectmen. After acquiring property it is the town’s responsibility
to inspect and monitor the parcels.

Robert Drew asked where the Conservation Commission gets its
funds. Mr. Wallace responded that the fund was established years
ago. When land comes out of current use, 50% of the penalty goes
into the fund.

Ken Grant stated that last year the town spent $875,000.00 for land
on Route 125, and he heard that another $800,000.00 to $900,000.00
would be spent on Stonehouse Pond. Mr. Wallace corrected Mr.
Grant in that only $425,000.00 was spent, and the remainder was
from the fund. Mr. Grant made the motion to amend the article to
read “Shall the”.



Town Council explained that the wording is prescribed by law and
that it cannot be amended.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator called for a vote. The
Moderator declared that the Article 10 would appear on the ballot as
written.

Article 10 Failed To Pass

Article 11. To see if the Town will vote to discontinue a portion of
St. Matthews Drive pursuant to RSA 231:43 the portion being the
circular edge of the cul-de-sac that is no longer necessary because the
road now continues through the existing cul-de-sac, which abuts
property having an address of 10 St. Matthews Drive and identified
on the town’s tax map as Map 260, Lot 32, and further to authorize
the Selectmen to convey the discontinued portion of the road to the
abutting landowner. [Majority Vote Required].

MOTION: Vicki Roundy SECOND: Dave Frase

Carol Reilly explained that the approval of a subdivision required the
extension of a road past the cul-de-sac. This article is to correct the
dispersal of property along the edge of the cul-de-sac.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator called for a vote. Article
11 will appear on the ballot as written.

Article 11 Passed With A Majority Vote

Article 12. Are you in favor of adopting the provisions of RSA
72:29-a,L1I that would provide the surviving spouse of any person
who was killed or died while on active duty in the armed forces of
the United States or any of the armed forces of any of the
governments associated with the United States in the wars, conflicts
or armed conflicts, or combat zones set forth in RSA 72:28, a tax
credit in the amount of $2,000 for the taxes due upon the surviving
spouse’s real and personal property located in Barrington, whether
residential or not, where the surviving spouse is a resident of
Barrington? [Majority Vote Required].
MOTION: Jackie Kessler =~ SECOND: Charter Weeks

Carol Reilly explained that this article, required by DRA, was a
housekeeping item to support the tax credit.

Ken Grant opposed the language of the article. He was concerned
that “governments associated with the United States in the wars,
conflicts or armed conflicts” could refer to the enemy. Town council
stated that the language and the money could be amended, but the
language chosen would have to reflect the provisions of the statute.
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D. Langdon asked of the language could be changed to read any “US
citizen”. Council felt that this could be challenged and the courts
would require a town to adopt the statute that the spouse of anybody
killed in our service would get the credit or no one would.

S. Fontaine asked if this was the same as the current veteran
exemption. C. Reilly clarified that this was a completely different
exemption.

D. Glover asked how the $2000.00 amount was determined. C.
Reilly explained that the amount was decided upon to fit within the
context of other exemption amounts.

Senator Jackie Cilley asked if this credit was in perpetuity. Carol
Reilly replied that it continued as long as the spouse was a resident
and owned property. Then Sen. Cilley asked if the credit continued, if
the spouse remarried. Town Council answered that the credit ceased,
if the spouse remarries but could be regained if the marriage ends by
divorce. If the surviving spouse remarries and the new marriage ends
by death, he or she shall be considered the surviving spouse of that
marriage and cannot revert back to the veteran.

Discussion continued pertaining to citizenship and legal alien status
of the veteran. Some felt that only U.S. citizens should get the credit,
others felt that if a legal alien died in defense of this country, their
spouse should be entitled.

Ken Grant motioned to reduce the credit amount to $0.00. This was
seconded by Bob Ott.

The Moderator called for a vote. The motion failed. The Moderator
declared that Article 12 should appear on the ballot as written.

John Huckins motioned to restrict reconsideration. The second was
from the audience. This motion passed.

The Moderator declared that Article 12 would appear on the ballot as
written.

Article 12 Passed With A Majority Vote

Article 13. Are you in favor of requiring that all votes of the Board
of Selectmen be recorded and that the numerical tally of each vote
relative to the budget item[s] or warrant articles be printed on the
official ballot next to the affected article? [Majority Vote
Required].

MOTION: Dave Frase @~ SECOND: Vicki Roundy
Mike Morrison motioned to amend the article to include the Advisory



Budget Committee in this article. Vicki Roundy seconded.
A vote was called and the amendment passed.

The Moderator declared that Article 13 would appear on the ballot as
amended.

Article 13 Passed With A Majority Vote

Article 14. Are you in favor of establishing a Capital Reserve
Account under the provisions of RSA 35:1 for the purpose of
completing Accessibility and other improvements to Town buildings
as required by state or federal law or building and/or life safety code
and to raise and appropriate the sum of $150,000.00 from fund
balance [surplus] to be placed in this fund and no amount to raised
through taxation and to designate the Board of Selectmen as agent[s]
to expend the funds in this capital reserve account? This fund will be
titled the Facility Improvement Fund. [Majority Vote Required].
The Board of Selectmen unanimously recommends this article.
*Note: This appropriation is in addition to Warrant Article #9 the
operating budget article.

MOTION: Mike Morrison  SECOND: Charter Weeks

Charter Weeks said that last year a committee had been formed to
develop a way to make the town hall ADA compliant. The work
cannot go forward at this time, so the Selectmen want to move the
$150,000.00 previously voted on to do this work from the general
funds into a Capital Reserve Fund to protect the money. If it is not
moved, the money will be lost.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator declared that Article 14
would appear on the ballot as written.

Article 14 Failed To Pass

Article 15. To see if the town will vote to change the office of Town
Treasurer from an elected position to an appointed position per RSA
41:26-e. Such appointment shall be made in accordance with RSA
669:17-d by the Board of Selectmen. Such appointment shall be
made in writing and shall include the compensation to be paid.
[Majority Vote Required].

MOTION: Dave Frase = SECOND: Mike Morrison

Carol Reilly stated that the thought behind this article is to allow the
Selectmen to advertise for a qualified person for this position. The
job has developed in complexity with the need to protect funds and
the reworking of funds to gain increased interest. Additionally, the
reporting has changed dramatically.
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John Huckins asked is this would increase compensation and would it
interfere with the current elected position.

Carol Reilly stated that the compensation would be considered in the
future and if this article passes, the current position would dissolve in
2010 and an appointment would be made.

Steve Fontaine asked why the voters could not discern if a person is
qualified.

Carol Reilly responded that if a person is voted in and cannot
complete the job, there is currently no mechanism in place to remove
that person.

Ken Grant asked if Mr. O’Brien is going to run and stated that his
present compensation is a small stipend.

Carol Reilly said that Mr. O’Brien is running this year and he might
take the position if the article passes. The compensation will be
considered if the article passes. Nonetheless, Mr. O’Brien is willing
to help in any transition.

Sharon Lovejoy felt that the Selectmen were best qualified to make
the decision for appointments.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator declared that Article 15
would appear on the ballot as written.

Article 15 Failed To Pass

Article 16. To see if the town will vote to establish a revolving fund
pursuant to RSA 31:95-h, for the purpose of police and public safety
special details. All revenues received for police and public safety
special details will be deposited into the fund, and the money in the
fund shall be allowed to accumulate from year to year, and shall not
be considered part of the town’s general fund unreserved fund
balance. The Town Treasurer shall have custody of all moneys in the
fund, and shall pay out the same only upon order of the governing
body and no further approval is required by the legislative body to
expend. Such funds may be expended only for the purpose for which
the fund was created. [Majority Vote Required].

MOTION: Charter Weeks SECOND: Jackie Kessler

Chief Richard Conway spoke to the article. He said that currently
Special Details are paid $60.00 per hour. This includes all payroll
costs and the cost of the cruiser. He estimates an amount for gross
budgeting purposes, but very often that line appears over budget.
With a revolving fund, the fees would accumulate and be paid out
with the approval of the governing body.



Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator declared that Article 16
would appear on the ballot as written.

Article 16 Passed With A Majority Vote

Article 17. To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the
sum of $50,000.00 to be added to the Highway Heavy Equipment
Capital Reserve Fund previously established. This amount to come
from general taxation. |[Majority Vote Required]. The Board of
Selectmen unanimously recommends this article.

*Note: This appropriation is in addition to Warrant Article #9 the
operating budget article.

MOTION: Vicki Roundy = SECOND: Dave Frase

Carol Reilly stated that this is an annual request to build up funds for
replacement of equipment.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator declared that Article 17
would appear on the ballot as written.

Article 17 Failed To Pass

Article 18. To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the
sum of $5,000.00 to be added to the Cemetery Capital Reserve Fund
previously established to construct a new maintenance building at
Pine Grove Cemetery. This amount to come from general taxation.
[Majority Vote Required]. The Board of Selectmen unanimously
recommends this article.

*Note: This appropriation is in addition to Warrant Article #9 the
operating budget article.

MOTION: Mike Morrison ~ SECOND: Jackie Kessler
Rick Walker, Cemetery Commissioner, spoke briefly to the article.

This fund was started years ago for the purpose of erecting a building
to house the remains during the cold weather.

Carol Reilly related that there is $44,724.08 in the fund.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator declared that Article 18
would appear on the ballot as written.

Article 18 Failed To Pass

Article 19. To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the
sum of $45,000.00 to be added to the Fire Truck Capital Reserve
Fund previously established. . This amount to come from general
taxation. [Majority Vote Required]. The Board of Selectmen
unanimously recommends this article.
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*Note: This appropriation is in addition to Warrant Article #9 the
operating budget article.

MOTION: Jackie Kessler = SECOND: Charter Weeks

Fire Chief Rick Walker stated that the next truck was due to be
replaced in 2013. We add to this fund each year towards the purchase
of a new truck.

Carol Reilly said at the moment, there is $47,329.84 in the fund.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator declared that Article 19
would appear on the ballot as written.

Article 19 Failed To Pass

Article 20. To see if the town will vote to raise and appropriate the
sum of $10,000.00 to be added to the Compactor Maintenance Capital
Reserve Fund previously established. This amount to come from
general taxation. [Majority Vote Required]. The Board of
Selectmen unanimously recommends this article.

*Note: This appropriation is in addition to Warrant Article #9 the
operating budget article.

MOTION: Vicki Roundy SECOND: Dave Frase

Carol Reilly explained that this is an annual request towards the
replacement of the compactor, when necessary. The fund now has
$24,907.56.

Seeing no further discussion, the Moderator declared that Article 20
will appear on the ballot as written.

Article 20 Failed To Pass

Article 21. To see if the town will adopt the provisions of The
Barrington Water Rights and Local Self-Government Ordinance the
purpose of which is to declare that water is essential for life, liberty
and the pursuit of happiness, both for the people and for the ecological
systems which give life to all species. The Ordinance declares that the
people o